
Report of the AdministraƟve Commission for St. John’s Presbyterian Church 
for the May 23rd, 2023 Presbytery of Detroit MeeƟng 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

The AdministraƟve Commission conƟnues to work collaboraƟvely with St. John’s Elders, Deacons 
and Pastor Caleb Jones, CRE, focusing on structures of leadership and leadership training in order to 
conƟnue our work of handing back leadership to the faithful members of St. John’s. As we prepare for 
our eventual exit and gradually transiƟon leadership to St. John’s, we are also focusing on making sure 
the necessary reports to Presbytery are in order. It is the Commission’s hope that the outstanding 
reports remaining will be completed in the coming months and that the AdministraƟve Commission will 
be able to conclude its work in 2023. While financial challenges remain, with God’s help and the faithful 
work of Pastor Jones and St. John’s Elders and Deacons, St. John’s will conƟnue to be a beacon of hope 
to the community.  

Yours in Christ, 

Joshua Archey, CRE, Clerk of the AC 
Rev. Lindsey Anderson and Rev. Laura Kelsey, Co-Moderators of the AC 
Elder Rosy LaƟmore, Elder Tim Ngare, and Rev. Paul Stunkel, HR 
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